
REMEDIATION ORDER / AFTER FAILURE OF CLEARANCE


Date











REMEDIATION ORDER
Dear _____________:

         Owner/Managing Agent
According to our records, you have not  remediated the  lead poisoning hazards identified at __________ 

         

















Address
in accordance with the approved  remediation  plan.   Recent laboratory reports received from the State Laboratory of   Public Health indicate that the lead dust levels in the residential housing unit are in excess of the acceptable levels set forth in N.C.G. S. § 130A-131.9C.

In order to meet the clearance standards and thereby  be considered lead safe,  the lead dust levels must be less than  40 micrograms per square foot (ug/ft2) for floors,  250 ug/ft2 for window sills, and 400 ug/ft2 for window troughs.  You   must remove the lead dust and paint chips from the residential housing unit by methods such  as HEPA   vacuuming and wet  mopping  or washing with detergents.  Attached are more specific instructions on how and where to clean your  property to remove the lead dust and other lead containing residue.  The lead  poisoning hazards on your  property  cannot be considered  remediated  until the lead dust levels are below clearance standards.  Proper clean up is an essential part of the remediation process.

You are hereby ordered to  remediate the lead  hazards on your property within 10 days of receipt of this Order.  After you have  cleaned   the residential  housing unit as required you should contact this Department for an appointment for additional clearance testing.

Failure to comply with this Order may result in your case being referred to the county attorney and the Attorney General’s Office for possible legal action against you.

Questions about this Order should be directed to me at the address and telephone number above.











Sincerely,











Authorized Agent

cc:        Regional Environmental Health Specialist

          County Attorney

          Attorney General’s Office

(Rev.3/2007)









